
Stanfield Elementary School District 

Transportation Department 

August 15, 2025 

Dear Stanfield Families, 

I want to take a moment to introduce ourselves — I am Chantell Waggoner, your new Transportation 

Manager, and with me is Carmen Kaiser, our Transportation Administrative Assistant. The Stanfield 

School District has gone through some challenging times as we’ve transitioned from prior management, 

but please know that our focus is, and will always be, the safe and reliable transportation of your 

children. 

Unfortunately, earlier this week, our department experienced a unforeseen incident, which significantly 

reduced our available vehicles and drivers. Combined with existing staffing shortages, we currently have 

only two buses and two drivers (one of them being myself) covering all active routes. Please stay up to 

date as we post current and ongoing information to goroadrunners24.com. 

To keep transportation as safe and efficient as possible, we have made temporary adjustments: 

• The Gray 2 and Orange routes have been eliminated. 

• All student transportation within a 9-mile radius of the school is suspended. 

• For families in the suspended areas, we have arranged a group pick-up/drop-off location at: 

Beacon of Hope Community Center 

36680 W Cooper Dr, Stanfield, AZ 85172 

Shuttle service from this location to the school will begin at 7:20 a.m. 

We understand this may cause inconvenience, and we truly appreciate your patience, understanding, 

and cooperation during this time. Please consider carpooling and helping neighbors when possible. 

These changes are effective through the end of the quarter, at which time we will reevaluate and 

update everyone. 

Carmen and I care deeply about every student in our district and are giving our all to rebuild the 

Transportation Department. The support and kindness of the Stanfield community mean so much, and 

we are confident that, working together, we will get through this and restore full service. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact our office at (520) 424-0238. 

With gratitude, 

Chantell Waggoner 

Transportation Manager 

Carmen Kaiser 

Transportation Administrative Assistant 

 


